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Dear OAC Families,

We're writing to send you some important news about events in Ontario Government autism policy.

225 IBI spaces are being created
There are 1,200 children with autism in Ontario who have been deemed eligible and are awaiting IBI services. The Ontario Autism Coalition has been working to eliminate that waitlist as well as other issues surrounding autism in Ontario.

On Wednesday afternoon we were informed of a first step in the right direction. Minister Chambers contacted the OAC directly to tell us that in January 2007 at least 225 children will be taken off the waitlist and will receive IBI services. Minister Chambers has also assured us that there will be more to come.

We applaud this move, and remind the government that providing ABA in schools will reduce the waitlist further and have a positive impact on children with autism and their families.

Important survey--deadline extended
The Ministry of Children and Youth Services is surveying IBI waitlist families by using an independent consulting firm to conduct an online survey. Autism Ontario is hosting the survey on their website. The original notices stated that the survey would be open for only two weeks ending December 29, 2006. The Ontario Autism Coalition has been informed that the deadline has been extended until January 8, 2007. 

The Ontario Autism Coalition strongly urges you to fill out your survey immediately and do not wait until the extended deadline. The online survey should only take a few minutes and is needed to inform current policy development and program design activities. Your participation is particularly important if you are receiving IBI services paid for at your own expense while on the waitlist. 

Autism Ontario will not be able to access or retain your information and it will remain confidentail. You can access the survey through the Autism Ontario at <<http://www.autismontario.com>>. The nine regional providers have sent letters to families on the waitlist which included an access password and individual code. Only families on the waitlist who have received one of these codes are eligible to complete the survey. If you have NOT received your letter please contact your regional provider immediately.

It is important to give accurate information. One of the questions asks if you are receiving any other services - Occupational Therapy has not been listed but you can add it under "other."

We hope this information is useful and that one day all of our children will receive the services they desperately need and deserve. Minister Chambers has assured us that there will be more to come! We look forward to the New Year.


